EXHIBIT B

RESPONSIVE SUMMARY



BEFORE THE ARKANSAS POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOGY COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF AMENDMENTS TO )
REGULATION NO. 30 ) DOCKET NO. 14-006-R

ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
RESPONSIVE SUMMARY

Pursuant to Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission (hereinafter
“APC&EC” or “Commission”) Minute Order 14-27, the Arkansas Department of Environmental
Quality (hereinafter “ADEQ” or the “Department™) submits the following Responsive Summary
regarding proposed changes to APC&EC Regulation No. 30: Remedial Action Trust Fund

Hazardous Substances Site Priority List:

1. On August 22, 2014, the Commission granted ADEQ’s Petition to Initiate
Rulemaking to Amend Regulation No. 30.

2. A public hearing was conducted Tuesdéiy, September 30, 2014 in North Little
Rock. The period for receiving all written comments concluded October 14, 2014.

3. One oral comment was received from Brad Jones, Arkansas Department of
Health. Mr. Jones requested the Norphlet Chemical site be added to the list of Superfund Sites
due to the fact it is located within one-half (1/2) miles of the Norphlet Waterworks Well #3 and
the Wellhead Protection Area.

4. The Department acknowledged the comment of Mr. Jones, however, since Millan
Ring Free Oil, a’/k/a/ Norphlet Chemical, was added to the National Priority List on or about May

8, 2014, no change has been made to the proposed revisions based on this comment.
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